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President’s Message 
 

What a lovely Convivium we just had at the 

Beaconsfield Golf Course.  It was so nice to see so many 

members, new members and guests in attendance.  An 

added bonus was the Thomas More draw for not 1 but 2 

free registrations for an upcoming course. I'd like to 

thank Christine Hamilton, Margaret Nicoll-Griffith, our 

Interest Groups Leaders and everyone else who worked 

so hard to make the Convivium such a success.   

 

I am abuzz with excitement for our October meeting - it 

will be interesting to learn about bees and homesteading.  

October also means that we will get to meet this year's 

scholarship recipients.  It is amazing how accomplished 

the winners already are. 

 

I hope to see our Club well represented at the 

Québec Council of CFUW Clubs happening October 

15th nearby in Brossard. This is a great way to find out 

about our sister clubs. Please let me know by October 9th 

if you will be attending.  Car pooling can be arranged.  

 

Don't forget to bring your money for tickets to our Fall 

Fundraiser.  I look forward to seeing you October 3rd. 

 

Linda Sestock  

mluwc1@mluwc.com 

 

 

 

 
 

General Meeting 

Monday, October 3, 2016 
at 

The Karnak Shriners’ Temple 

3350 Sources Blvd., DDO 

 

Coffee – 7:00 

 

Please note that the  

Meeting will start at 7:30 sharp 

 

 

Guest Speaker: 

Shona Watt 

Sustainability Educator and Consultant 

 

Topic: 

 

 
 

More than Buzzwords:  What beekeeping 

has taught me about sustainable living 

 

 

Also that evening, 

you will meet our 2016 Scholarship 

recipients 

 

and 

 

you will be able to purchase tickets for the 

Fundraising event on Wed., Oct. 26  

 

 

mailto:mluwc1@mluwc.com
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FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE  
 

Welcome back! We hope that everyone enjoyed the summer. 

 

The Fundraising Committee was working through the summer to put together our main fundraising 

event for the year. This year we are going to be entertained by the very popular group REPLAY – A 

Tribute to the Beatles. 

 

The show is scheduled for October 26, 2016 @ 7:30 p.m. and it will be held at the John Rennie High 

School Auditorium. The tickets went on sale at the Convivium and the price is $35.00 each. 

We are asking all interest group leaders to take at least 10 to distribute and sell to the members of their 

groups, their friends, associates and general public. 

 

Post cards were also distributed to promote the event. It will be greatly appreciated if everyone tried to 

pass around as many as possible. 

 

A Program Book for the evening is being planned and again we are asking Club Members to refer 

business contacts to purchase ad space. There are sponsor forms and donor forms, should you wish to 

distribute them to potential sponsors. These forms will be emailed to you or you can get in touch with 

Victoria Pinnell. 

 

We are counting on your help and support to make this a very successful, fun and profitable event. 

  

Unfortunately, as most of you know, it is not possible to continue with the popular book sales as in the 

past. 

However, back by popular demand is the 50/50 monthly sale, which by the way is totally on a volunteer 

basis. 

  

The Committee is working hard to organize other activities through the year that will be announced at 

future dates. Members of the Committee include Judy Paquin, Joyce Schaaf, Janet Ankcorn and Sally 

Gurekian. 

  

Victoria Pinnell & Mary Vlahos 

Fundraising Co-chairs 
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MEM BERSHIP  

 
We are happy to welcome 6 new members to our club: Ann Arial, Anne Brohan, Jocelyne Faille, 

Monica Doherty, Heather Trump and Marlene Whittome.  

 

I would like to remind those of you who have not paid your membership fees that they must be in before 

October first for your name to go in the directory. 

 

I would also like to take the time to thank those of you who brought along a friend to the Convivium and 

introduced them to our club. This is an important part of sustaining and growing our membership. 

 

Paulette Cargill 

Vice-President Membership 

 

 

 

PROGRAMME COMMITTEE  
 

More than Buzzwords:  What beekeeping has taught me about sustainable living 

 

Guest speaker:  Shona Watt, Sustainability Educator & Consultant 

 

Many people would like to reduce their impact on the earth but think 

that it’s either too expensive or complicated.  Guest speaker, Shona 

Watt will share her experiences as a Sustainability Educator and part-

time beekeeper and show us how easily it can be done. 

 

With degrees in Wildlife Biology and Environmental Management, 

Shona is passionate about facilitating a collective vision and helping 

others develop their skills to make a difference.  In 2014, she founded 

Le TinyHomestead, a small business which offers workshops and 

consultations on how people can become more socially and 

ecologically responsible in their daily lives. 

 

Shona has her own TinyHomestead in the Eastern Townships where she enjoys raising beehives, 

working on her garden and spending time in nature. 

 

Marianna Newkirk 

Chair, Programme Committee 

http://www.tinyhomestead.ca/
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CFUW NEWS  

 

 
 
Québec Council of CFUW Clubs –  

Conseil québécois des associations de la FCFDU 

 

INVITATION  

 

Bonjour tout le monde / Hello everyone 

 

All CFUW club members are invited to attend the Quebec Provincial Council AGM on Saturday, October 15th  2016, from 9 

to 15:30. 

 

Toutes les membres des associations de la FCFDU sont invitées à participer à l’AGA 

 du Conseil québécois,  le samedi 15 octobre 2016 de 9 h à 15 h 30. 

  

Breakfast / Petit déjeuner: from 8:30 / à partir de 8 h 30  

 

 

 

Place / Lieu:    Saint Barnabas Church, 95 Lorne Avenue, St-Lambert, Qc, J4R 2G7 

Église St-Barnabas, 95, Avenue Lorne, St-Lambert, Qc, J4R 2G7 

 

Direction(s):     

¶ HWY 132, exit 78 to Notre-Dame street 

¶ After 4 blocks turn right on Green 

¶ Drive one block, cross the lights at Victoria onto Elm and then another block (2 blocks in all) 

¶ Turn right onto Lorne Avenue 

 

¶ Autoroute 132, sortie 78 vers la rue Notre-Dame 

¶ Après 4 rues, tournez à droite sur la rue Green 

¶ Continuer pour une rue, traversez les feux sur Victoria vers la rue Elm et une rue de plus (2 

rues au total) 

¶ Tournez à droite sur l’avenue Lorne 

 

Cost / Coût :  $35 per person (includes a continental breakfast, morning coffee break and lunch and parking is free) / $35 par 

personne (inclue un petit déjeuner continental, pause-café du matin et le diner et le stationnement est gratuit) 

 

Registration Form below / Le formulaire d’inscription est ci-dessous. 
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REGISTRATION FORM 

QUEBEC COUNCIL of CFUW CLUBS Fall Meeting 

Saturday, October 15, 2016  

 

 

Name:  ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Telephone:  _______________________________Email: ________________________ 

 

Club: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Club position (if applicable): _________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you have any food allergies?  _____________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

To reserve please return this registration form with a cheque for $35 payable to SSUWC by October 9th. 

 

Send to:  

Jo-Anne Colby 

5560 Vermette 

Brossard, Qc 

J4W 1E4 

  

 

A confirmation by email at aldupuis@videotron.ca of the number of members of your Club who will attend would be greatly appreciated 

before October 9th. This will help us plan for the event. 

 

 
FORMULAIRE D’INSCRIPTION 

 

 CONSEIL QUÉBÉCOIS DES ASSOCIATIONS DE LA FCFDU 

Le samedi 15 octobre 2016 
 

 

Nom:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Téléphone:  _______________________________courriel: ______________________ 

 
Association: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Position occupée (si applicable): _____________________________________________________________ 
 

Avez-vous des allergies alimentaires?  _________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 

SVP retourner ce formulaire avec votre chèque au montant de $35 à l’ordre de SSUWC avant le 9 octobre. 
 

Envoyer à:  

Jo-Anne Colby 
5560 Vermette 

Brossard, Qc 

J4W 1E4 
 

 

Nous apprécierions une confirmation du nombre de participantes de votre club par courriel à l’adresse courriel suivante :aldupuis@videotron.ca.avant le 9 
octobre. Ceci nous permettra d’anticiper le nombre de participantes.   

 

Nancy Doray and Patricia DuVal 
Vice Presidents CFUW Liaison 
 

mailto:aldupuis@videotron.ca
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STRATFORD FESTIVAL 2016 ñANOTHER HIT 

SEASON !  
 
We were a small group of 21 theatre-goers this year, including only 13 club members and eight 

faithful guests, on the 16th (we think) trip to Stratford, but the enjoyment level was as high as ever. 

We are so lucky to have a repertory company of this calibre in Canada! 

 

The full repertoire was available to us during our three days in Stratford, and we chose up to six 

plays from a list of thirteen: a Newfoundland spin and audience participation in As You Like It; four 

Shakespeare history plays compressed into two as Rebellion and Redemption; broad humour in 

Shakespeare in Love and even broader humour in The Hypochondriac; a dark and brooding 

Macbeth; an Aeneid to make us think of the woes of modern refugees; other relevant 21st century 

concerns in John Gabriel Borkman and All My Sons; a woman’s sexual journey in Bunny; a 

magical The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe (how did that lion move?); great acting and singing 

in A Little Night Music; great singing, acting and dancing in A Chorus Line.  

 

Our excellent and charming bus driver, Georges Boulanger, willingly drove us around Stratford, 

chauffeured us to and from the theatres and restaurants, and on our usual shopping trip to the little 

town of St Jacobs, all in a comfortable bus. This is certainly a painless way to travel. 

 

Veronica Valentine organized our three group meals, and Joan Dyer kept the finances on an even 

keel. Kate Le Maistre ordered tickets and made arrangements at the hotel.  

 

 

SHALL WE GO TO STRATFORD IN 2017? 

 

Or is there no interest from the membership? Family and friends 

who are not members of MLUWC are welcome and we would hope 

to sign up at least 35-40 people 

to bring down the cost of the 

b

us and entitle us to a free room 

for the driver. 

 

Most of the people who have 

already shown interest in a trip 

next year prefer September, 

probably the third week. 

 

We shall stay at the Arden 

Park Hotel again because of its 

excellent facilities and its 

closeness to the Festival and 

t

he Patterson theatres. The full 

selection of plays is on the 

flyer at the side of this item. To 

secure our usual good seats, 

ticket orders must be placed at 

the end of November, which is 

why we need your 

commitment by then. 

 

If you would like three days of 

g

r

e

a

t
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DID YOU KNOW -- 

  

       More than half – 3.7 million – of the six million school-age children 

under the UNHCR’s mandate have no school to go to. Some 1.75 million 

refugee children are not in primary school and 1.95 million refugee 

adolescents are not in secondary school. Refugees are five times more likely to 

be out of school than the global average.  Do we need a ‘Teachers without Borders’? 

  

        Tax scams are on the rise—you receive a phone call or e-mail, claiming to be from the CRA, 

claiming that you are owed a refund.  They ask for personal information.  Don’t fall for this   

Call the real CRA yourself and report it to the Canadian Anti-Fraud Centre at 1-800-206-

7218.  Visit their web-site for tips on how to protect your identity.  http://www.cra-

arc.gc.ca/scrty/frdprvntn/menu-eng.html#h3. 

 

Nancy Doray and Patricia DuVal 

Co-chairs, Issues to Action Group 

 

 

 

 
  

  

http://www.cra-arc.gc.ca/scrty/frdprvntn/menu-eng.html#h3
http://www.cra-arc.gc.ca/scrty/frdprvntn/menu-eng.html#h3
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MONTREAL COUNCIL OF WOMEN (MCW)  
LE CONSEIL DES FEMMES DE MONTRÉAL  

 

ñA Voice for Women in Montrealò since 1893 

 

At the MCW September 8th Luncheon, guest speaker Penny Rankin gave a well- documented 

presentation entitled, “Sorrows, Stories, Statistics and Strategies, Crossroads: A Crisis Unfoldingò. 

Penny has had a career in teaching, advertising, media world and mission in the United Church and a 

Warden of St. Mathias Church.  She spoke about the current refugees’ crisis and gave UN worldwide 

statistics, referencing the reports by the UN High Commissioner for Refugees. The number of “persons 

of concern” is 198.7 + million worldwide. This is the most serious refugee crisis in history.  

- As of June 2016 there are 65.3 million people or one in every 122 humans on this planet who are either 

refugees, displaced or seeking asylum, among whom a great majority are children and women.  Of the 

refugees, 50% have crossed borders from Afghanistan, Syria and Somalia. These problems have been 

caused by wars, natural disasters, extreme poverty and economic hardship. One person every two 

seconds is forced to leave home. 

- 100 million+ are homeless: They come mainly from India, Pakistan and Africa. The homeless issue is 

major; 3 million in Pakistan, are not documented. Unfortunately, the UN can only respond to the 

registered individuals.  In West Africa, Ebola and Boko Horan have created many displaced people, 

mostly women and children.  

- There are over 70 refugee camps worldwide. The largest has over 360,000 refugees and the oldest 

refugee is 68 years old. A serious problem is the children who are born in refugee camps and have no 

country. This is a perpetual problem of being a refugee - this is simply warehousing refugees. In Syria 

80% are desperately poor and their life expectancy has fallen by 20 years. Hospitals, homes and lives 

have been destroyed. Women and young children are at severe risk worldwide.  

Video Resources: An award winning film on “Boat People and Australian Refugee Policy: Deep Blue 

Seas” http://deepblueseafilm.com/ 

The European Refugee Crisis and Syria Explained  

https://www.youtube.com/watch/v=RvOnXh3NN9W 

Syria: The World's Largest Refugee Crisis -Full Episode- Foreign Policy Association: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EEQdVSWvWWA 

 

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, October, 6th, 2016 at 18:00 (please note time change) 

 

WORKSHOP: WRITE ABOUT YOUR LIFE IN THREE EASY STEPS  

Facilitator: Elizabeth Johnson, Author, Professor and certified Autobiography Coach. 

In this workshop you will learn to write about your life in three easy steps. 

 

A light supper will be served at 18:00 followed by the workshop at 19:00.  

Price: $10.00 per person payable at the door. Please advise Shirley Gyles, if you plan to attend at: 

450-672-7081 or e-mail: sagyles@sympatico.ca 

 

UPCOMING EVENT: WOMAN OF THE YEAR AWARD 2016 – CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

 

MCWôS Woman of the Year Award 2016 ï Theme is SUICIDE PREVENTION 

Thursday, December 8th, 2016 at 12:00 noon at the Omni Hotel 

All members are eligible to make a nomination. 

http://deepblueseafilm.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch/v=RvOnXh3NN9W
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EEQdVSWvWWA
mailto:sagyles@sympatico.ca
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Application form is available on line at http://montrealcouncilwomen.org/woman-of-the-year.html - 

Submission deadline is October 22nd, 2016  

 

The Montreal Council of Women publishes an interesting monthly BULLETIN and a website: 

http://montrealcouncilwomen.org provides an important role as a voice for women in Montreal and 

surrounding areas. 
 

 

 
Frances Lortie and Renate Sutherland  

MLUWC representatives to MCW 

 

 

 

 

http://montrealcouncilwomen.org/woman-of-the-year.html
http://montrealcouncilwomen.org/
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Thank you to 

 

RÉSEAU - SÉLECTION 

 

WEST ISLAND 
 

For graciously hosting the monthly meetings of the Executive of the 

Montreal Lakeshore University Women’s Club. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have Aeroplan points that you are willing to donate to MLUWC? To 

learn more about this, please contact Mary Vlahos. Also, you can visit the website: 
https://beyondmiles.aeroplan.com/eng/charity/261?donate=1#donate 

 

 

 

 

          

 
 

 

https://beyondmiles.aeroplan.com/eng/charity/261?donate=1#donate
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INTEREST GROUPS  
 

ART APPRECIATION - 

A guided tour and visit to the Montreal Museum of Fine Arts is scheduled for Thursday, September 29.  

 

The exhibit, titled ‘Focus: Perfection Robert Mapplethorpe’, will showcase this American 

photographer’s work from the early 1970’s onward.  His photographs will be organized around themes – 

such as lifestyle, flowers, and the body as sculpture – including works that were at the time considered 

quite erotic. 

 

We will be meeting at the group entrance to the MMFA at 10:00 am.  The cost is $2.50 with 

presentation of the membership card, otherwise it is $22.50 per person. 

 

Lunch will follow at l’Académie on Crescent. Carpooling can be arranged from Pointe Claire shopping 

centre at 9:00 am. 

 

Please confirm your presence with me as spaces are limited.  

Linda Ricketts 

 
 

BON APPÉTIT - 

Hello and welcome. We had a wonderful response to our interest group at the Convivium with 52 

members registering. If you did not have an opportunity to sign up and would like to be a part of our 

dinner club, please do not hesitate to contact me at vpinnell@gmail.com, the more the merrier!  We tend 

to average between 15 and 24 diners an evening. We ask for a $5.00 contribution from members towards 

our Christmas raffle gift basket. 

 

We meet the fourth Thursday of the month at 6:30 p.m. Each outing requires two ladies to organize. 

They should inform the members of the date, time and location of that month’s restaurant and request 

confirmation of their presence. They will call and reserve the restaurant, arrange preferred seating, 

method of payment and review menu.  

 

 Our first dining experience was at Terra Mare in DDO, Sept. 22nd, at 6:30p.m. At that time, we 

decided which restaurants we would visit this year, considering price, type of cuisine and location. This 

list will be published in next month’s newsletter.  

 

Our October out-to-dinner date is Thursday, October 27th. Details will follow in a separate email. 

Victoria Pinnell 

mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
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BOOK CLUB 1 - 

Our season began with a bang, with our first review- a lively discussion on Mothers and Daughters, 

drawn from the book "The  Bridge Ladies" by Betsy Lerner. Not much discussion about bridge, but lots 

about relationships! 

 

Our next meeting will be on October 12th, 1 pm, at Nora's . Please try to car pool as parking is tight! 

When you arrive in the lobby of the building and face the address board, Nora's apartment number is 

504, and the number to punch in is 167.  

 

The book to be reviewed, is "The Wright Brothers" by David McCullough, and our reviewer is Irene. I 

hope all members can come and fly with us on the 12th of October.  

Marg Nicoll-Griffith  
 

 

DUPLICATE BRIDGE - 

Will meet at 8:45 a.m. on Thursday October 13th and October 27th, at Centennial Hall in Beaconsfield. 

We meet regularly on the second and fourth Thursday of every month. We are in great need of spares. If 

you are interested, please contact Jane Quail or Ginger Brossard.  

Jane Quail 

 

 

GERMAN CONVERSATION - 

Our meeting will be held on Friday, October 16th, at 2.00 - 4.00 p.m., at the house of our newest 

member, Monika, where we will be working on Chapter 31 of our textbook. 

Christine Hamilton 
 

JAUNTERS -   

The October Jaunt will be to the Museum of Masters and Artisans of Quebec, which is located in St. 

Laurent. 

 

The museum is a former place of worship and many marvels await you. Though small, there is a surprise 

around each corner. There are treasures of wood, clay, silver, tin plate and cotton, fashioned by the 

skilled hands of Quebec masters and craftspeople from the 17th-19th century. 

Joyce Schaaf 
 

MUSIC APPRECIATION -  

The Music Appreciation Group will meet for the first time this season on October 6, 10 am, at Maude 

Grenier's home to prepare for the upcoming morning MSO concert on October 13th at Maison 

Symphonique.  Presentations will be made by Margarita Reti on Kodaly's "Dances from Galanta," by 

Dianne Robinson on Dvorak's "Violin Concerto in A minor, B.96" and Sevinc Agbaba on Prokofiev's 

"Romeo and Juliet." For those who have purchased a subscription, your tickets will be available at the 

October 6 meeting.   

 

For details contact Maria Cranker, group leader. 

Maria Cranker 
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MUSIC HISTORY – 

The October meeting will be held on Thursday, October 13, at 1pm at Joan's, as usual. Nicole has 

volunteered to supply refreshments.  Please let Joan know if you cannot come. 

Joan Dyer 

 

 
TÊTE-À-TÊTE - 

Le prochain rendezvous de groupe Tête-à-tête sera vendredi le 21 october à 9:30 -11:30 chez Renata 

Bagga. Nous sommes un petit groupe agréable et aimons parler français. Pensez à nous joindre. Vous 

serez les bienvenues.  

Janet Anderson 
 

 

TUTTO ITALIANO - 

Buon Giorno Amiche 

 

By the time of this publication members of  Tutto Italiano group will have visited  the Eleganza exhibit 

of Italian fashion at the  McCord Museum. On Oct 3rd we will hold our first official group meeting of 

the season to welcome back our old members as well as the new ones who signed up at the 

Convivium. We will also be discussing our plans and  ideas for the year.  

 

If you wish to join us please contact either   Carole Newberry or Mary Vlhahos, co-leaders, for further 

details. 

Ciao,  

Carole Newberry 

Carolevin2013@gmail.com 

 

 
WINE APPRECIATION GROUP I - 

On October 19th, Chitra Chopra will be our hostess, please call Chitra 

to reserve a place at her table.  

Janet Anckorn 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
         

mailto:Carolevin2013@gmail.com
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Advertising space available. $10/ issue. Please contact: 

newsletter@mluwc.com 
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  October  2016  

 

Mon  Tue s Wed  Thu  Fri  
   Sept. 29  

   Art Appreciation at  
   MMFA  
     
     

3  4  5  6  7  
   Music Appreciation 10 AM  
Tutto Italiano     
     
     

10  11  12  13  14  
   Duplicate Bridge 8:45 AM Newsletter deadline 

Thanksgiving Day  Book Club 1 1 PM Music Appreciation 

Concert 
 

   Concert  
   Music History 1 PM  

17  18  19  20  21  
    French Conversation  

  Wine Appreciation Gp.1  9:30 AM 

     

     

24  25  26  27  28  
   Duplicate Bridge 8:45 AM  
     
   Bon Appetit 6:30 PM  
     

31      
     
Halloween      
     
     

 

 

 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Barbara Armbruster newsletter@mluwc.com 

 

Proofreader:  Gilda Martinello          

 

Deadline for November submissions:  Friday, October 14, 2016. 

mailto:newsletter@mluwc.com

